
Minutes of the Greater Charleston Weimaraner Club Meeting 

January 11, 2011 

In attendance were Barbara Glover, Rhett Myers, Jeanette Myers, Bill 

Hall, Mary Ann Hall, Richard Nagorniak, Billie Nagorniak, Gary 

Lamberson, Elena Lamberson, Scott Edwards, Dave Mahaffey, and Pam 

Mahaffey. 

The meeting was called to order by President Barbara Glover. 

Secretary Pam Mahaffey reported that she had received no new 

correspondence for the club since the last meeting.  She did report that 

club member Alison Armao had contacted her to offer her help on 

Friday, January 14, for the upcoming Hunt Trials. 

Treasurer Rhett Myers reported that there is $6118.64 in the treasury.  

He also has renewed the club’s yearly insurance of $600 for the club 

and anticipates $150 for the club’s website. 

Elena Lamberson reported that 68 rescued Weimaraners had been 

placed in 2010.  The club is still trying to make rescue a separate entity 

and renaming it Weimaraner Rescue of South Carolina.  The officers 

have already been slated.  They include Melissa Hartley as President, 

Dan Blakely as Vice President, Elena Lamberson as Secretary, and Billie 

Nagorniak as Treasurer.  They continue to need foster homes for the 

rescued dogs.  They are using Craig’s List for this all over the state.  

They want to set up a way for people to donate to the group by using 

Pay Pal.  There are many steps involved in making the newly renamed 

rescue group separate from GCWC.  All of these efforts for this are 

ongoing.   



Mary Ann Hall, Secretary of the Hunt Tests, and Elena Lamberson, 

Secretary of the Specialty Shows, led the group at the meeting 

discussing entries to these events and going over details, including 

assigning club members to duties, for the Hunt Trials on Friday, 

Saturday, and Sunday (January 14,15,16) and the Specialty Show on 

Friday, January 28.   

In New Business, the club needs buy bird equipment and order more 

birds. 

There were many brags and wins. 

The meeting was adjourned by President Barbara Glover. 

Submitted by Secretary Pam Mahaffey 

 


